April 14, 1995

CARIBOU COUNTY TREASURER/AUDITOR BOX 507 SODA SPRINGS ID 83276

Water District No. 13-S

Enclosed please find a copy of the Adopted Budget and Minutes of Water District #13-S. They have been read and approved by this office.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please feel free to contact this office.

Respectfully submitted,

HAROLD W. JONES Water Rights Supervisor

Enclosure



APR 1 3 1995

Minutes of 1995 Annual Meeting
Water District 13-S, Whiskey Creek

Department of Water Resources
Eastern District Office

Irrigators of Water District 13-S, Whiskey Creek met in the Scout Room of the Williams Ward Church in Niter, Idaho, on Saturday, March 4, 1995 at 1:45 p.m. Those present were Daniel Mickelson, Glen Turner, John Kunz, Frank Swenson, Gene Rasmussen, Steve Tingey, Roger Mickelson, Duane Robison, and Martha Bassett. Dewayne Mendenhall was not able to attend but was represented by his son Paul. Others absent were Lawrence and Riley Mickelson, and John Tedrow who does not live in the state but was represented by Daniel Mickelson who leases his land.

Daniel Mickelson, chairman of the 1994 meeting, called for nominations for a 1995 chairman. Rules were suspended and Daniel was retained as chairman with Martha as secretary by unanimous vote. Minutes of the 1994 meeting were read. Roger questioned a question that Blair Mickelson had asked about how Roger was going to handle his water at a certain point of diversion. Roger confirmed that the group had given Blair a correct explanation. The minutes were then approved as read.

Nothing had been done about the headgate on the Mickelson Ditch that needed attention. Duane Robison suggested that they set up three possible dates, hoping they could stick to at least one of them. Frank Swenson moved that the advisory board meet, get a job plan, and proceed with the project. Payment would be made according to the inches of water held by the irrigators involved. Also the board would make a cost estimate and bring it back to those involved before proceeding with the work, before April 1 if possible. Duane Robison seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Gene Rasmussen mentiond that the culvert under the Super View Road was sinking, It was suggested that the problem be called to the attention of Kim Spencer, road supervisor.

The meeting was then turned over to the watermaster He reported that last year was so dry that a great deal of the time there wasn't enough water to keep sprinklers running. All we could do was hope for a wet spring. He said that the budget was within a few cents of being the same as last year's. He entertained questions from the group, but there were none.

Duane Robison moved and Roger Mickelson seconded a motion that Glenn Turner be retained as watermaster. Motion carried.

Paul Mendenhall brought up the fact that the measuring devices had never been installed in a headgate that the SCS had helped put in several years ago. The SCS was supposed to install them but never had and the director in charge at that time was gone. The irrigators using that headgate decided that they had better do it themselves.

The chairman asked that the advisory board be reviewed. Glenn Turner moved and Gene Rasmussen seconded the motion that the same advisory board be retained, namely: Dewayne Mendenhall, Daniel Mickelson, John Kunz, who leases Martha Bassett's land, and the watermaster.

Since there was no further business, Daniel called for a motion for adjournment. Glenn so moved and Paul seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 2:45 P.M.

Daniel Mickelson, Chairman

Mach Busit

Martha Bassett, Secretary